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Good Afternoon

Please find attached response to the above consultation from the Strategic Housing Team..

Regards

Yvonne Markie 

Yvonne Markie BA (Hons) PgDip FCIH  
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Planning Application Number:  18/00825/HYBRID
Site Name: Heyford Park Camp Road Upper Heyford
Planning Officer: Andrew Lewis
Date of Comments:   20th June 2018
Comments by:  Yvonne Markie
Comments:  The offer of 348 affordable homes is slightly lower than the policy requirement of 30% which in respect of 1175 units should be 352 affordable units.

The Housing Strategy Team has been in discussion with the developer regarding the affordable requirement for this scheme.  However, contrary to these discussions we note that the suggested mix for the affordable units in the application is still out of line with our requirements. For clarity our preferred mix based on 352 affordable units and a 70/30 split between rented and shared ownership would be as follows:
Affordable rent 

38 x 1 bed maisonettes 

24 x 2 bed maisonettes

96 x 2 bed houses
56 x 3 bed houses
20 x 4 bed houses

  8 x Extra Care/Older persons housing 

  4x 2 bed fully wheelchair adapted bungalows
Shared Ownership 

  8 x 1 bed flat/maisonettes

10 x 2 bed flat/maisonettes

46X 2 bed houses

36 x 3 bed houses
  3 x 4 bed houses 
  2 x Extra Care/Older persons housing

  1 x 2 bed fully wheelchair adapted bungalow 
We also note that the Design and Access Statement states that some of the affordable housing will be provided as Low Cost/Reduced Cost Market Housing.  
Currently there is no requirement for Low Cost Market Housing in the District and therefore the all of the Intermediate units should be provided as shared ownership.

The affordable units should be located throughout the development in small clusters containing between 10 and 15 units per cluster.

Regarding parking provision we require a minimum of 1 parking space per property for each of the one bedroom units and 2 parking spaces per property for all other units.
We would reiterate our current standards requirements which are that 50% of the affordable rented units will meet the Building Regulations Requirement M4(2) Category 2: Accessible and Adaptable Dwellings requirement. Additionally, 100% of the affordable housing units are to be built the government's Nationally Described Space Standard (Technical Housing Standards). The wheelchair unit should conform to M4 (2) Category 3 of building regs accessibility requirement.

We are happy that Heyford Regeneration in its role of Registered Provider will take on the affordable units. 

